
 

Police Report – January 2016 
 
The national website which provides you with crime statistics for your area 
can be found at - http://www.police.uk/leicestershire/L55/ 
In January we received 295 calls from members of the public relating to 
incidents across the three parishes. 
 

Crime Alert 
 
Leicester Forest East, Kirby Muxloe and Glenfield all fall within an area 
subject to a current Police operation targeting offenders of burglaries and 
theft from motor vehicles.  Dedicated patrols have been deployed at key 
times and locations, utilizing the local beat teams.  This is in response to 
the number of those offences within this area.  Your help is needed to help 
us catch those that steal your property.  If you see anything that you find 
suspicious then please call us on 101.  If you see an offence taking place 
use 999.  If you would like a visit from your beat team then please get in 
contact.  Details can be found at https://leics.police.uk/local-policing  
 

Anti-Social Behaviour  
 

In January we received 10 reports of anti-social behaviour.   
A report of a noisy neighbour in The Keep, Kirby Muxloe is currently being 
monitored by the beat team.  We are working with social housing and 
social services in relation to this issue.  The community have highlighted 
other issues related to this and we are working to find the best outcome for 
the problem with our partner agencies. 
Multiple reports have been received regarding youths in Glenfield, mostly 
around the COOP who are causing general ASB across the parish.  These 
incidents are being investigated and are subject to a Problem Solving Plan 
the beat team have been working on.  We have met with the COOP and 
the Youth Club next to it, which has resulted in closer working partnerships 
between us to identify perpetrators so that the few individuals among the 
youths frequenting the area are targeted by the Police and the District 
Council whilst allowing the other youths to continue to enjoy their free 
time.  We are also dealing with an incident of criminal damage involving 
some of the youths, who have been identified through enquiries with 
partner agencies, local businesses, residents and some of the other 
youths in the area. 
It is important to remember that not all groups of youths are doing anything 
wrong, most are just meeting their friends and having fun.  Should a group 
be acting in a manner that is or could cause others to be harassed, 
alarmed or distressed, that is when their actions are unacceptable and we 
should be made aware of it so that their behaviour can be appropriately 
addressed.  The public’s help is needed with this by reporting anti-social 
behaviour so if anyone sees or hears any problems, please let us know. 
 



 

Community Engagement 
 

The beat team continue to work with the County and Parish Councils as 
well as Community Speed Watch in relation to speeding issues within the 

three parishes.  Speeding vehicles affect many 
locations and we know where there is a persistent 
problem.  PCSO 6107 Wright and SPC 5364 
Bradbury have issued one speeding ticket on 
Elmtree Avenue in Glenfield with 19 verbal 
warnings being given to drivers across the other 
locations that they conducted enforcement action 
on Saturday 30th January.  Locations identified by 
members of the public and partner agencies will 
continue to be visited by the beat team assisted by 
the Special Constabulary and where appropriate 
tickets and warnings will be given to drivers.  It is 
important to keep our roads as safe as possible 
and along with the many other duties we undertake 
we will continue to tackle this issue. 

Beat officers visited the Hall School in Glenfield in January and had fun 
with the Nursery class there helping to teach them about road safety.  The 
schools always work well with the Police, teaching our children to be safe 
near the roads goes a long way to keeping them safe whilst they are 
growing up.  It’s always a fun experience for all involved. 

 
Next Months Street/Beat Meetings  

 
• Feb 6th Leicester Forest East Beat Surgery at LFE Library from 

10:00  
• Feb 15th Leicester Forest East Street Surgery on Wardens Walk, 

Marriott Close, Leicester Forest East from 11:00 
• Feb 17th Glenfield Beat Surgery, Ellis Park Open Beat Hut from 

10:00 
If you have any policing concerns in your area please come along to the 
surgery where one of the local officers will be pleased to discuss them with 
you. The surgery is open to anyone who lives or works in the local area. 
 

News and Appeals 
 
Follow this link to our website to see the latest news and appeals for your 
help. 
https://leics.police.uk/news-appeals 
 


